
TOWN OF CHESTER 

1786 KINGS HIGHWAY 

CHESTER, NY 10918 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON PROPOSED 

LOCAL LAW ENTITLED: 

 

A LOCAL LAW TO OVERRIDE THE TAX LEVY LIMIT ESTABLISHED IN 

GENERAL MUNICIPAL LAW SECTION 3-C  
  

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the Chester Town Board will conduct a public hearing on 

the adoption of a proposed Local Law, “A Local Law to Override the Tax Levy Limit 

Established In General Municipal Law Section 3-C” at the Chester Town Hall, located 

1786 Kings Hwy, Chester, NY, at 7:00 p.m. on November 9, 2016.  

The purpose of said proposed Local Law is to override the limit on the amount of real 

property taxes that may be levied by the Town of Chester, County of Orange, State of 

New York (hereinafter “Chester”) pursuant to General Municipal Law § 3-c, and to allow 

Chester to adopt a town budget for (a) town purposes and (b) any other special or 

improvement district governed by the Town Board for the fiscal year 2017 that requires a 

real property tax levy in excess of the "tax levy limit" as defined by General Municipal 

Law § 3-c.  

All persons desiring to comment on said Local Law will be given an opportunity to do so 

at the public hearing. Copies of the proposed Local Law shall be available for review at 

the Town Clerk’s office and will be posted on the Town’s notice board and website. 

By order of the Town Board of the Town of Chester 

DATED: October 27, 2016                                                                                   

CHESTER, NEW YORK 

HEIDI SCHMID 

DEPUTY TOWN CLERK 

 


